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ESSEX CONSERVATION COMMISSION 

 

MINUTES 

 

JANUARY 18, 2011 

 

Members: Wallace Bruce, Chairman – present 

  Joseph Ahearn - absent 

  Robert Brophy - present 

  Philip Caponigro – absent 

  Elisabeth Frye - present 

  James Rynkowski – absent 

  Shirley Singleton - present 

 

Public Hearings: 

 

The Commission continued a Public Hearing on a Notice of Intent filed by Apple Street Nominee Trust 

to construct a 20’ wide road for a single family development with associated drainage structures, 

utilities and wetland replication area at Land of Essex Park Road. The applicant requested that the 

hearing be continued to allow further time to review the peer report. On a motion made and duly 

seconded, the Commission voted unanimously to continue the hearing to February 1, 2011. 

 

Business: 

 

Due to scheduling conflicts, the meeting with the owner of and/or representative for 11 Patriots Lane 

(Isabell) re Enforcement Order and proposed Mitigation Plan was rescheduled to the meeting on 

February 1, 2011. The Commission reviewed the email received from DEP and asked that a letter be 

drafted and a copy of the email be forwarded to the Selectmen. The Commission reviewed an email 

from the DEP regarding the proposed plan and the handling of the matter by the Commission. After 

discussion, on a motion made and duly seconded, the Commission voted unanimously to draft a letter 

to the Selectmen to send a copy of the email to them. 

 

The Commission reviewed the “level funded” budget submitted by the Clerk. After discussion, on a 

motion made and duly seconded, the Commission voted unanimously to accept the budget as 

submitted. 

 

The Commission received a draft of the Minutes of the meeting of January 4, 2011. On a motion made 

and duly seconded, the Commission unanimously voted to accept the Minutes of the meeting of 

December 21, 2010. 

 

On a motion made and duly seconded, the meeting was adjourned. 

 

 

Approved:  Essex Conservation Commission 

 

Prepared by:  Deborah Cunningham, Administrative Clerk 


